
W E L C O M E 
VISION The Wyong Catholic Parish is a welcoming, caring dynamic community 

MISSION STATEMENT We will live and proclaim the message of the Gospel :   

Engage, Participate, Reach out and Transform 
9TH MARCH 2025—FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 

  

 WYONG CATHOLIC PARISH  
ST CECILIA’S CHURCH, ST JOHN FISHER MASS CTR & ST PETER’S CHAPEL 

Under the Pastoral Care of the  
Society of Our Lady of The Most Holy Trinity (SOLT) 

  

 

REFLECTION— 9th March 2025  
The Gospel for the first Sunday in Lent recounts Jesus alone in a stark desert landscape. He personifies the journey of his own  

people, the Israelites, who were tested in the desert yet, unlike Jesus, they often failed. The three temptations that Jesus received, 
while different in context, all relate to compromising his mission. There is an inherent subtlety at play as each lure has a certain 

attraction. Satan, the tempter, proposes seemingly good alternative choices to Jesus. 
 

The desert encounter testifies to the humanity of Jesus. It is an inevitable part of being human to struggle with the spirits of both 
light and darkness. The human heart is not neutral territory but instead a space that is frequently contested with our choices  

between good and evil. St Ignatius of Loyola clearly identified this in his spiritual practice of discernment of spirits. He noted that 
the devil comes to us especially in our good deeds, cloaked as an angel of light. We enter these six weeks of Lent within the  

backdrop of this desert scene. It is in this context that we experience a heightened sensitivity in discerning the subtle ways in which 
spirits of light and darkness compete for the holy ground of our hearts. We ask that we may have the clarity and strength of Jesus 

to remain faithful to choosing all that is anchored in and springs forth from the source of the true light. 
 

Reproduced from God’s Word 2025: Daily Reflections, Published by St Pauls Publications, Strathfield.  

Jubilee Prayer 
 

Father in heaven, may the faith you have given us in your son, Jesus Christ, our brother, and the flame of charity 
enkindled in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, reawaken in us the blessed hope for the coming of your Kingdom. 
May your grace transform us into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. May those seeds transform 
from within both humanity and the whole cosmos in the sure expectation of a new heaven and a new earth, 
when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, your glory will shine eternally. May the grace of the Jubilee reawaken 
in us, Pilgrims of Hope, a yearning for the treasures of heaven. May that same grace spread the joy and peace of 
our Redeemer throughout the earth. To you our God, eternally blessed, be glory and praise for ever.  Amen. 



Palm Burning Ceremony – Shrove Tuesday Pics 
Thank you to all who participated in the ceremony, it was a lovely turn out! 

Extra Mower’s Required 
If there is any person who would be kind enough to join us 
in mowing on the Church grounds (to work in groups of 3) 
please contact Brian Bugden on 4388 2938.  
 

We are looking for someone who would be  
available during the week and/or on Saturdays 
 

To make life a little easier our equipment consists of 2 
ride-on-mowers and 2 self-propelled mowers. Thank you. 

Adam Dewey 
Plumber, Drainer & Gas Fitter 

0423 123 823 
ajcoastalplumbing@gmail.com 
facebook.com/ajcoastalplumbing 
Lic No. 235651C  ABN 48 478 409 487 
Committed to quality plumbing solutions at affordable prices 

AGE TO AGE           
Our parish, to survive and flourish, must increase the 
numbers of people who are active participants.  
In this Jubilee year, the Holy Father has called on us to 
be Pilgrims of Hope as he knows ‘in the heart of each 
person is the expectation of good things to come, despite 
not knowing what the future may bring.’  
The success of  ‘Age to Age’ is to be our Hope and 
Challenge.  
The program is designed to provide: 
- opportunities to support youth development and well-being, 
- strong connections between youth, parents and parish, 
• establishment of active areas to achieve this connection, 
- understanding which will be carried into adult life 
Many parishioner volunteers are needed to take up this challenge.  
We know you will help. 

Catholics Returning Home—An Open Door for  

Returning Catholics Welcome…  Were you raised  
Catholic but do not attend Church anymore?  Are you a 
Catholic who now feels separated from your faith? 
Would you like to know more about the Catholic Church 
as it is today? Would you like to feel at home in the 
Church again? No matter how long you have been away 
or for what reason, we invite you to consider renewing 
your relationship with your faith. This is a six-week  
program of compassion, kindness and understanding. 
When: Monday 24th March 2025 Time: 6pm -7pm 
Place: St Cecilia’s Church Meeting Room  
Contact: candice.little1@outlook.com or 
joanne.helm@dbb.catholic.edu.au  

Project Compassion Sunday 
This Lent, we are called to Unite Against  
Poverty through Caritas Australia’s Project  
Compassion. Your generous support this  
Lenten Season will enable  

Caritas Australia to provide life-changing  
support to vulnerable communities in need.  
                      Please donate today.  
You can support Project Compassion 2025 
through the donation boxes, envelopes or by  
scanning the QR code above. 
Or online at:  
caritas.org.au/project-compassion 
Or by calling: 1800 024 413  
Thank you for standing with us, as we Unite 
Against Poverty this Lent.  

WYONG PARISH COMMUNITY COLLECTIONS 
2025 

Each year as a parish we have three donated item  
collections supporting the disadvantaged members of 
the community. These collections are in Feb/March/
April (Wyong Neighbourhood Centre), June (Vinnies 
Winter collection) and December (Vinnies Christmas 
collection). We ask that individual items are placed in 
the special collection trolley’s or containers which will 
be available at both churches.  

This collection drive will run from:  
5th March—27th April 2025. 

This year we are supporting Wyong Neighbourhood 
Centre. Please see below suggested items which can 
be donated. These items are those specifically needed 
by the disadvantaged people the charity supports. 
 

More information on the charity can be found at the 
web address listed: Wyong Neighbourhood Centre 
Inc— https://www.wnci.org.au  
 

Suggested donated items may include: Long-life milk, 
Noodles, Pasta, rice, good quality tinned fruit, food 
and meals (with ring pulls), Soups, spaghetti, Museli 
bars and long life snacks, Breakfast Biscuits/Cereal, 
UHT Milk, Noodles, Crackers, , Lollies/ Chocolate, 
Chips, Tea, Cappuccino sachets, Water/Juice, Beanies, 
Gloves, Scarves, socks & Blankets. 
Please place all donations into the special trolley or 
the plastic containers provided in the Church.  
Thank you for your generous help which is most  
appreciated. 

OFFICE CLOSED 
Tuesday 11th of March for Diocesan Parish Briefing. 

 

For all urgent enquiries please use the contact the priests, using the  
numbers provided at the back of the bulletin. 

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion
https://www.wnci.org.au


 

Property Transfer Professionals 
ARLENE BARNETT Licensed Conveyancer  - JP 
02 4353 1340  48A Pacific Hwy Wyong  
propertytransfer@bigpond.com 

www.conveyancernsw.net.au 

Specialising in: Land & Business Sale or Purchase  
Mortgages & Commercial Leases, Retirement Villages 

HomeCaring Wyong 

Lifestyle and health solutions 
Home Care and NDIS  packages tailored 
for you. 
Cruz Calero-Mena   0455 505 292    
Email:  cruz@homecaring.com.au 

Main Liturgical Feasts: MARCH 
 

09 March—St Frances of Rome, Religious 
11 March—St Aengus, Bishop, Abbot 

17 March—St Patrick, Bishop, Missionary 
18 March—St Cyril of Jerusalem, Bishop, Doctor of the 

Church 
19 March—St Joseph, Husband of the Virgin Mary 

23 March—St Turibius of Mogrovejo, Bishop 
25 March—Annunciation to the Blessed Virgin Mary 

Sacramental  Program Volunteers  
 

We are after some volunteers who could offer 1hr on 4 
Saturday afternoons to assist with classes for the  
sacramental program. You will not need to 
teach the class it will just be to help the  
teacher. Please contact the parish office if you 
are interested.  
Phone: 02 4352 1011  
Email: wyongparish@bbcatholic.org.au 

t 

RECONCILIATION SACRAMENTAL  
PROGRAM 2025 

RECONCILIATION CEREMONY– Year 4 & above 
 

 

 St Cecilia’s— Mon. 7th April   St John Fisher—Tues. 8th April 
 

If you would like to enrol into the Reconciliation Program please use the QR 
code below and attend the classes at 4pm in St Cecilia’s Church Hall on the 8th, 

15th, 22nd & 29th March. If you have any questions please contact our  
sacramental coordinator, Christine at wyongparish@bbcatholic.org.au  

or Phone: 02 4352 1011. The programs are run differently at St John Fisher so if 
your child does not attend St John Fisher please use the St Cecilia QR Code.  

 

 

Saint John Fisher Students St Cecilia’s & State School Students 

Palm Cross Making  
Dear Parishioners,  
 

I hope this message finds you well.   As we approach 
Palm Sunday, I am excited to invite you to participate 
in a special workshop aimed at crafting Palm  
Crosses for our parish's use at St Cecilia’s Church 
and St John Fisher Mass Ctr on Palm Sunday.  
 

Workshop 
Date: Wednesday, April 9th, 2025 
Time: 10:30 AM to 12 PM  
Location: St Peter’s Catholic College, 84 Gavenlock 
Road, Tuggerah (held in the T3 Trade Center)  
 

A delicious morning tea will be provided.  
If you're available, I would deeply appreciate your 
assistance during this event. Your presence and help 
would greatly contribute to the success of our  
preparations.   
If you can help, kindly call or text me on 0424 763 
734 otherwise please let Margaret know in the parish 
office. 
 

Blessings, 
 

Jo Helm  
Parent Engagement Coordinator  
St Peter's College and St Cecilia's Primary School 

Lenten Program 2025 
Dear Parishioners 
 

We are excited to extend a warm invitation to you to join us for our Lenten Prayer 
Mornings/Evenings, followed by morning tea/supper which will take place Monday 
mornings of 17th and 31st March and 7th April at 9am or if evenings suit you better 
Tuesday Evenings of 18th and 25th March and 8th April at 6.30pm.  
 

Please RSVP to either Jo Helm on 0424 763 734 or to Margaret in the parish office 4352 
1011. 
During these prayer mornings/evenings, we will come together as a community to  
reflect, pray, and delve into the spiritual richness of the Lenten season. Our sessions will 
be guided by a beautiful Lenten booklet provided by the Broken Bay Diocese, offering a 
structured and meaningful journey through this sacred time. 
 

Participating in a Lenten program provides numerous benefits for individuals and the 
community as a whole: 
 

·       Spiritual Reflection: Lent is a season of self-examination, reflection, and spiritual 
growth. Engaging in a Lenten program allows you to take intentional time for self-
reflection, deepening your connection with faith and fostering personal growth. 
 

·       Community Bonding: Coming together in prayer fosters a sense of community and 
shared purpose. These prayer mornings provide a space for parents to connect, support 
one another, and strengthen the bonds within our St. Peter's School community. 
 

·       Guidance Through the Lenten Journey: The Lenten booklet from Broken Bay  
Diocese serves as a valuable guide, offering insights and reflections to enrich your  
Lenten experience. It provides a structured framework for prayer, meditation, and  
personal growth. 
 

·       Enhanced Understanding of Lent: Participating in a Lenten program helps deepen 
your understanding of the significance of Lent and its traditions. It allows you to fully 
immerse yourself in the season, making it a more meaningful and transformative  
experience. 
 

We look forward to welcoming you. If you have any questions or require further  
information, please feel free to contact me on 0424 763 734 or email  
joanne.helm@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 

May this Lenten season be a time of reflection, growth, and grace for all. 
 

Blessings, 
 

Jo Helm 
Parent Engagement Coordinator 
St Peter's Catholic College 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS – St Cecilia’s Church, 
Wyong Every Friday evening during Lent at 6:00pm. 
Please join us, as we prayerfully walk the Way of the 
Cross.  

Lenten Program 2025 | A Promise of Hope 
Booklets will be available to collect from exit pews 

from this weekend. 

mailto:joanne.helm@dbb.catholic.edu.au


TUGGERAH SPORTS & SPINAL 

PHYSIOTHERAPY 
Ricky Li 
Registered NDIS provider 
Phone 4355 4445  
www.tuggerahphysio.com.au 

 MASS TIMES 

Children’s Liturgy at the following 

Masses 

St Cecilia’s 5:00pm Mass Saturday 
St Cecilia’s 9.30am Mass Sunday 
St John Fisher 5pm Mass Sunday 
 

BAPTISMS, WEDDINGS AND  

FUNERALS PLEASE CALL THE  

PARISH OFFICE  
 

Mass St Barnabas, Yarramalong 

1st Sun of  month 11.15am  
Filipino Mass St Cecilia’s Church 

3rd Sun of the month 12pm 
 

Anointing of the Sick  

First Friday of the Month  

St Cecilia’s During 8.00am & 11.30am 
Mass  
St John Fisher During 9.15am Mass 
 

Eucharistic Adoration  

St Cecilia’s   Daily 7am-8am  
St John Fisher 1st Fri 8.45 - 9.15am 
 

Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual 

Help Saturday—St Cecilia’s &  

Wednesday—St John Fisher (after the 
8am Mass)   
 

Devotion to the Divine Mercy 

St Cecilia’s Fri after the 8am Mass 
St John Fisher Fri after the 9:15am 
Mass 

Prayer groups 
St Cecilia’s Rosary Group Tues after 
8am mass followed by Divine Mercy 
St Cecilia’s Legion of Mary 9am Wed 

Meetings  
St Cecilia’s Choir practice every Tues 
night 5pm to 6pm  
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting  
PPC Secretary: Kerry Bugden  
Ph: 02 4388 2938  

Emergency Priest Contact  
Fr Raul Ph: 0450 115 099     
Fr Alex Ph: 0432 947 245 
Fr Teody Ph: 0414 494 823 
 

Parish Office  23 Byron Street Wyong  
Phone: 02 4352 1011  Po  Box 385 Wyong 2259 
Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9.30am to 2.30pm   
 

Parish Contacts 
Parish Priest Fr Raul Balute, SOLT Ph: 0450 115 099  
Email: raul.balute@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Assistant Priest Fr Alex Barnedo, SOLT Ph: 0432 947 245  
Assistant Priest    Fr Teody Medina, SOLT Ph: 0414 494 823 
 

Parish Secretaries Margaret Vandenberg & Christine Sassine  

   

Parish Email: wyongparish@bbcatholic.org.au 
Parish Website: https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/wyong/ 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/wyongcatholicparish 

ST CECILIA’S CHURCH  
23 Byron St Wyong 
Saturday Vigil / Sunday Mass Times 
Sat Vigil 5.00pm  Sun 7.30am & 9.30am 
 

Weekday Mass 
Mon-Sat: 8.00am, Monday 9.15am (School Term) 
 

Reconciliation/Confession  Saturday morning after the 8am 
Mass & Saturday at 4.30pm 

ST JOHN FISHER MASS CENTRE  
Hicks Lane Tumbi Umbi 
Saturday Vigil / Sunday Mass Times 
Sat Vigil 5.00 pm  Sun: 8.30am & 5pm 
 

Weekday Mass 
Mon, Wed, Thurs  8:00am Tue & Fri: 9.15am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession  Saturday at 4.30pm 

KEEP US IN YOUR 
PRAYERS 

 

Prayer: The most  
valuable gift you can give 
someone. 
 

Sick: Finn McConnon, Irene 
Dainty, Rod & Pauline Cornwell, 
Michael McDermott, Michele 
Bolton, Jeanine Doueihi, Lisa 
Glanville, Jackson Ticehurst,  
Margaret McDermott, Dave  
Rodney, Danae Roe, Milva Kefu 
& Georgina Mastroianni 
 

Recently Deceased:Ian 
Hughes, Philomena Pannell, 
Charlotte Claire Cabarrus, 
Brigeda Lo Basso 
 

Anniversary March: Myrtle 
& James Murphy, Reg  
Preston, Fr Tito Ayo, SOLT, 
Kevin Barry, Tony Cox 

SAFEGUARDING MESSAGE 
 

Wyong parish is committed to safeguarding. All children, young  
persons and vulnerable adults have a right to feel safe and be safe. 

If you have a concern about the safety of anyone in the  
parish, please raise your concern with Fr Raul, Fr Alex or  

Fr Teody on the contact details provided above; or, Anne Hooley: 
0428 149 793 or, Maureen Roast: 0435 245 849. 



Mass 1st Sunday of Lent - 9 March 2025 
THE LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 
First Reading - Deuteronomy 26:4-10 
A reading from the book of Deuteronomy 
Moses said to the people: 'The priest shall take the pannier from your hand and lay it before the altar of the Lord 
your God. Then, in the sight of the Lord your God, you must make this pronouncement: 
"My father was a wandering Aramaean. He went down into Egypt to find refuge there, few in numbers; but 
there he became a nation, great, mighty, and strong. The Egyptians ill-treated us, they gave us no peace and in-
flicted harsh slavery on us. But we called on the Lord, the God of our fathers. The Lord heard our voice and saw 
our misery, our toil and our oppression; and the Lord brought us out of Egypt with mighty hand and out-
stretched arm, with great terror, and with signs and wonders. He brought us here and gave us this land, a land 
where milk and honey flow. Here then I bring the first-fruits of the produce of the soil that you, Lord, have given 
me." You must then lay them before the Lord your God, and bow down in the sight of the Lord your God.' 
The word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 
 

Responsorial Psalm - Ps 90:1-2, 10-15 
R. Be with me, Lord, when I am in trouble. 
 

Second Reading - Romans 10:8-13 
A reading from the letter of St Paul to the Romans 
Scripture says: The word, that is the faith we proclaim, is very near to you, it is on your lips and in your heart. If 
your lips confess that Jesus is Lord and if you believe in your heart that God raised him from the dead, then you 
will be saved. By believing from the heart you are made righteous; by confessing with your lips you are saved. 
When scripture says: those who believe in him will have no cause for shame, it makes no distinction between 
Jew and Greek: all belong to the same Lord who is rich enough, however many ask for his help, for everyone 
who calls on the name of the Lord will be saved. 
The word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 
 

Gospel Acclamation - Matthew 4:4 
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! No one lives on bread alone, but on every word that comes 
from the mouth of God. Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, king of endless glory! 
 

Gospel - Luke 4:1-13 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke 
Filled with the Holy Spirit, Jesus left the Jordan and was led by the Spirit through the wilderness, being tempted 
there by the devil for forty days. During that time he ate nothing and at the end he was hungry. Then the devil 
said to him, 'If you are the Son of God, tell this stone to turn into a loaf.' But Jesus replied, 'Scripture says: Man 
does not live on bread alone.' 
Then leading him to a height, the devil showed him in a moment of time all the kingdoms of the world and said 
to him, 'I will give you all this power and the glory of these kingdoms, for it has been committed to me and I give 
it to anyone I choose. Worship me, then, and it shall all be yours.' But Jesus answered him, 'Scripture says: You 
must worship the Lord your God and serve him alone.' 
Then he led him to Jerusalem and made him stand on the parapet of the Temple. 'If you are the Son of God,' he 
said to him, 'throw yourself down from here, for Scripture says: He will put his angels in charge of you to guard 
you’, and again: They will hold you up on their hands in case you hurt your foot against a stone.' 
But Jesus answered him, 'It has been said: You must not put the Lord your God to the test.' 
Having exhausted all these ways of tempting him, the devil left him to return at the appointed time. 
The Gospel of the Lord. 
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

Excerpts from The English translation of the Roman Missal © 2010, International Commission on English in the Liturgy (ICEL). All rights reserved.  Used with 
permission. Liturgia © Liturgy Brisbane. Jerusalem Bible Translation of Scripture used in the Australian Lectionary for Mass, Vols I, II and III © 1981, London: 
Collins Liturgical. All rights reserved. Used with permission in Liturgia © Liturgy Brisbane. 



Liturgical Formation Series 

Throughout the year we will be hosting a number of formation opportunities for those interested and engaged in 

Liturgical Ministries. Please see date claimers below:  

• Saturday 15 March – The Art of Celebrating Holy Week 

• Saturday 10 May – Back to Basics 

• Saturday 16 August – RCIA – Practical Foundations | Liturgical Fundamentals | Ongoing Formation 

• Saturday 25 October – Rekindle Our Wonder 

Sunday of the Word of God | 9 February 2025 
 
Sunday of the Word of God is a day devoted to the celebration, study, and spreading of the Word of God.  In  
Australia, Sunday of the Word of God will be celebrated on 9 February 2025. Pope Francis impresses that the  
relationship between the Risen Lord, a community of believers, and sacred Scripture is essential to who we are as 
Christians. 
 
Resources, including details about the Broken Bay Bible Offer can be found on our website.  

https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=fdf8af6144&e=c7a5200c32




LENT 2025 WITH THE CATHOLIC GUY, BRUCE DOWNES 

 

Lent is a time when we can grow closer to God and prepare our hearts for the true meaning of  

Easter. Be inspired. Be refreshed. Be renewed! 

For 40 days you will receive a short, practical and inspiring video in your inbox every morning to help 
you make this Lenten journey more powerful and prayerful. This program is FREE and you can sign up 
here: https//BruceDownes.org/Lent 

Go to BruceDownes.org for more information. 

  

Please pass this invitation on to your parishioners, families and friends and we pray this will be a time of 
great renewal for you personally and in the people whom you lead.   

  

Kind Regards 

  

  

Sandra  

Sandra Purcell |Events and Outreach  

The Catholic Guy Ministry 

  







Magi Pilgrimages Australia is organising the  

following Jubilee Pilgrimages 2025. 

 

1.Streams of Mercy (May),  

2. Italy & Poland (May), 

3. Marian Shrines (June),  

4. Shrines of our Lady (August),  

5. Pilgrimage of Hope (October).  

The fare includes Return Economy Airfares + Local Transfers in Deluxe 

coaches + Stay in Premium Hotels + All Breakfasts & Dinners + Catholic 

Priest +  

English speaking professional guides.  

 

For itineraries & bookings call 03 8839 6615 or 1300 721 561 or email 
us pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au 

Magi Pilgrimages  
 

Magi Pilgrimages would like to invite you for a 16-day Pilgrimage of Hope 

(22/04/25 to 07/05/25).  

This pilgrimage features Fatima, Valladolid, Lourdes, Nice, Turin, Padua,  

Assisi,  Rotondo, and Rome for an all-inclusive early bird price of 

$8990+tips.  

The fare includes Return Economy Airfares + Local Transfers in Deluxe 

coaches + Stay in Premium Hotels + All Breakfasts & Dinners + Catholic 

Priest + English speaking professional guides.  
 

For enquiries & bookings: Call 03 8839 6615 or 1300 721 561 or  

Email us pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au  

mailto:pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au
mailto:pilgrimage@magiholidays.com.au




















CATHOLICCARE BROKEN BAY 

 

Did you know that CatholicCare has a free financial counselling service? 
 
When Jennifer fell pregnant as a young, single woman, she knew that caring for this baby would fall solely on her. 
Along with the myriad of emotions that came with a positive pregnancy test, she was anxious about her financial 
future. Jennifer was supported by CatholicCare’s financial counselling team, which ultimately reduced her stress 
and gave her the breathing space to enjoy her newborn son. 
  
Click here to read more of Jennifer’s story. 
  
To find out more about CatholicCare’s financial counselling services call us today on 1800 324 924 or 
email info@catholiccaredbb.org.au  

https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=1a48c48ecb&e=c7a5200c32
https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=f0d156c746&e=c7a5200c32
tel:1800324924
mailto:info@catholiccaredbb.org.au





